## **CDRT Minutes**

## July 24, 2014

Attendance: Mary Rosecky, DCHS&HD; Lori Lange, DCHS&HD, PJ Schoebel, Medical Examiner; Kay Wrege, Medical Examiner's Office; Ryan Klavekoske, Beaver Dam Police Dept.; Bernie Mueller, Child Support; Kurt Klomberg, District Attorney's Office; Karen Nash, CHAW; Dr. Jennifer Campbell, Psych Assoc.

Meeting called to order at 10:05 am

Motion to accept minutes of April 24, 2014 was made by Jody Langfeldt, second by Ryan Klavekoske, motion moved.

Mary Rosecky and Jody Langfeldt presented information regarding the Safe Sleep campaign that will be located at the Dodge County Fair in the Human Services and Health Department/Public Health booth. ABC's of Safe Sleep flyer will be available for public distribution. Members of the team will receive this flyer in advance to view. The flyer will be in English and Spanish. Jody Langfeldt brought up the information regarding "Charlie's Kids" book regarding safe sleep. If community agencies participate in the Reach out and read program, this is one of the books available. They also have magnets with the ABC's of Safe Sleep. Discounted price for 60 books is \$2.00 per book; otherwise it is over \$7.00. Ryan Klavekoske is going to bring the information to the Rotary Club to see if we can get a grant or donation to cover the expense. Dr. Jessica Meisfeld shared written information of Safe Sleep.

After posting the CDR meeting to the public, 2 media outlets called PJ Schoebel and would like to talk about the Safe Sleep campaign.

Jody Langfeldt talked with Sherriff Ninmann this morning regarding car seat information for deputies to refer to when performing a traffic stop. She will be meeting with the Chiefs Association to see if there is an interest county wide. PJ Schoebel expressed an interest in obtaining a list of certified Car seat technician for Dodge County.

Karen Nash reminded everyone that the Keeping Kid's Alive conference is November 5 and 6 this year partnering with the State MCH program.

Jody Langfeldt brought up the Webinar on consumer product safety and how accessible they are and would like to be involved if a product is found unsafe and harms a child.

Dr. Jen Campbell talked about getting a grief group going, and is in need volunteers to lead the groups. Dr. Jen Campbell will send information to Mary to send out to the team as well as the instructor UW nursing school.

Mary Rosecky made motion to go into closed session, Bernie Mueller second, motion moved.

Motion to convene to closed session for the purpose of discussing confidential information relating to the unexpected deaths of specific children, pursuant to Wis. Stat. 19.85(1)(d)

(considering strategy for crime detection or prevention); Wis.Stat. 19.85 (1)(f) (considering medical, social or personal histories of specific persons or preliminary consideration of the investigation of charges against specific persons which, if discussed in public, would be likely to have a substantial adverse effect upon the reputation of any person referred to in such histories or involved in such investigations); Wis. Stat. 48.981(7) (limiting public disclosure of child-specific information disclosed to child death review team); Wis. Stat. 146.82(2)(b) (restricting redisclosure of medical information contained in records obtained pursuant to law); Wis. Stat. 48.78(2)(a) (restricting redisclosure of information in records of child protective agency); and Wis. Stat. 48.396 (limiting disclosure of law enforcement records of children).

Motion to reconvene to open session was made by Jody Langfeldt, second by Lori Lange. Motion moved.

The next meeting will be on Thursday October 23 at 10 am located in the Administration Building Rm. Hat 127 Oak Street, Juneau WI.

Future meeting dates are as follows:

Thursday January 22, 2015

Thursday April 23, 2015

Thursday July 23, 2015

Thursday October 22, 2015

Please mark your calendars accordingly.

Karen Nash made a motion to adjourn, Bernie Mueller second, meeting adjourned at 12:03 pm.

Patrick J. Schoebel

Chair